UNION TOWNSHIP - WARREN COUNTY

BOARD OF TRUSTEES - Regular Meeting - October 3, 2022

CALLING THE MEETING TO ORDER: The regular meeting of the Union Township Board of Trustees was
called to order by President of the Board, Fred Vonderhaar on Monday, 10/3/22 at 6:00 p.m, at the Union
Township Municipal Building. The meeting was opened with the Fiscal Officer, Shelley Lamb, taking rol{ call of
the trustees: Fred Vonderhaar, Chris Koch, & Tony Ledford. The prayer was led by Mr, Koch., Mr. Vonderhaar
led everyone in The Pledge of Allegiance.

CITIZENS IN ATTENDANCE (IF KNOWN): Barb Aberlin was in attendance,

Barb Aberlin asked about a lot on Dry Run Road whose owner was to be contacted by the Warren County Zoning
Deepartment concerning upkeep. Mr. Koch said the Zoning Department did make personal contact with the owner
and was told by the owner they would be applying for a “conditional use™ permit for the property.

POLICE SUMMARY: Sergeant Adams & Deputy Pangallo had nothing to report other than an incident with
gravel being dumped on Arapaho Drive in Shawhan Trails. Mr. Sandlin had to move the gravel from the roadway.

CHIEF’S REPORT: Chief Napier stated he was in contact with a few companies concerning replacement of the
benches at Deerfield Cemetery & Willard E. Spicer Memorial Park.

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Josh Sandlin was not in attendance.

FISCAL OFFICER’S REPORT: The Fiscal Officer presented the bills to pay, fund status, cemetery deeds, cte.
thra October 3, 2022, All were signed and approved by Mr. Vonderhaar, Mr. Ledford, & Mr. Koch.

NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Koch reported the Manistique Lakes nuisance issue had been resolved as the owner had
mowed the property. Mr, Koch stated he would like to reach out to the Warren County Engineer’s Office for
advice on the impact study concerning a new gravel business being proposed for location on Turtlecreck Road, Mr.
Vonderhaar & Mr. Ledford agreed with requesting this input. Mr. Koch made a motion to pay the bills, seconded
by Mr. Ledford. The motion was carried by all “yeas™,

Mr. Ledford made a motion to accept the minutes from the meeting held on 9/19/22, seconded by Mr. Vonderhaar,
The motion was carried by all “yeas™.

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, Mr. Vonderhaar made a motion, seconded by Mr. Ledford o
adjourn the meeting at 6:41 p.m. The motien was carried by all “yeas™. The next regular meeting witl be held on
Monday, October 17, 2022, at 6:00 p.m.




